The Federation of Church Schools of Shalfleet and Yarmouth 

Full Governors’  Meeting

	Meeting of Full Governors’ Board
	Term: Spring Term 2017

	Place: Shalfleet Primary School
	Date: Wednesday, 24th May  2017

6.00 pm  to 8.15 pm

	Present:

Mrs Lizzie Grainger  (Headteacher)

Mrs Carla Bradshaw – Chair (LA Governor) 
Mrs Krista Bratton (Parent Governor)

Mrs Debs Downer (Co-opted)

Mrs Tina Griffith (Foundation Governor) 

Mrs Laura Homes (Parent Governor) 
Mrs Jane Manning (Associate Member)

Mr Mark Webber (Foundation Governor)
Mrs Caroline Weeks (Foundation Governor)
  left the meeting at 7.30 pm
In Attendance:

Mrs Jane Lewis (Clerk)

Katie Riley (future Clerk)
	Absent: 
Mrs Debbie Munn (Co-opted Governor) 

Mrs Sylvia Smith (Staff Governor)

Mrs Claire Oulton (Associate Member)

Mrs Sarah Woodburn (Staff Governor)

MAT – Multi Academy Trust
FDP – Federation Development Plan

SEF – School Evaluation Form


	Key: Challenge   Action,  Decision,  Support, Ring-fenced, FDP link
	Distribution: All

Confidential Minutes to Govs. attending meeting.




The meeting was quorate, attended by 8 Governors and 1 Associate member.  A quorum is 6 Governors.

The meeting commenced at 6 pm with a prayer
The Vice Chair, M Webber opened the meeting.  Chair, C Bradshaw joined the meeting at 6.05 pm.

	Item
	Minutes
	Action
	Date

	3.1

	Welcome and Apologies
Katie Riley was welcomed to the meeting as new Clerk.

Apologies were received from  C Oulton  (work commitments), S Smith (illness), D Munn (work), 

S Woodburn.
	
	

	3.2
	Order of Business and items for AOB  As Agenda i


	
	

	3.3       


	 Declarations of Interest

   There were no interests declared relevant to the  

   meeting.      


	
	

	3.4

3.5

	Minutes and Confidential Minutes of the last meeting 5.4.17 and matters arising

The Minutes of the last meeting were agreed and signed by the Chair.  

Action Sheet (attached)

Most actions had been completed - see updated sheet.
Questionnaires
All questionnaire sent out.  SS to collate replies

PHSE  

Format of grid to be changed to similar to FDP to show impact of actions on pupils.  To include assessment and impact of Learning Leaders, Junior Leadership Team, SMSC, SIAMS Action Plan and Cultural Calendar.  

Pupil Premium data
Clerk to  send out again.

Governing Body Business

Membership

Term of Office for  CW  ends in June. CW willing to be reappointed, forms to be resent.
Vacancies for one Foundation Governor and two ex-officio Foundation Governors.

Development Courses 
CB Understanding data
DD and LH had completed Prevent training.

LH hoping to attend course on MAT.   (Diocese have commissioned a desk top exerecise looking in the possibilities of a MAT between Catholic and Anglican Diocesan schools).

LH and TG to complete FFT webinars  (new Raise on Line)

MJ (previously appointed Clerk) attended Clerk’s Briefing 

JM attended Governors Induction

CB and SS attended Diocese meeting on how a Church school can make a difference.  Report to follow.  Books have been ordered for Staff working in Church Schools.

Q Are there any similar books for Parents of pupils in Church Schools?

A Not aware of any, but a good idea.

Q Are parents aware that pupils do not have to attend assemblies?

A Yes

Reception at Shalfleet to be reminded to answer telephone as Shalfleet Church of England Primary School.

Q Has Cultural Calendar been sent to Parents?
A Not yet, sent to PTFA and others for comments.  Comments from Governors welcome

MW and DD to attend course on Data management in Governance 26/6. SW to book.
Approve Three year Budget Plan (Attached)

The Budget has been discussed in detail at the Finance Committee.  Accurate figures are only available for this year as a new National Funding Formula will be announced after the General Election.  The Governors are satisfied that the Leadership team will take early and precautionary action if necessary.  The Staffing structure for September has not yet been finalised and a further Full Governors’ Meeting may be called to discuss this.  Governors felt that the subtle changes to Support Staffing had been handled very well by the Headteacher.

Pupil numbers are fluctuating and this will affect future funding.

Q Are waiting lists being monitored?
A Yes, The Headteacher and Chair have spoken to Martin Goff regarding the appeal procedure last year and it has been agreed that this was not tenable, 

There are 3 appeals at Shalfleet for September – two pupils will be accepted at Shalfleet and one pupil will go to Yarmouth.  Both Reception Classes will be full (15 at Yarmouth and 26 at Shalfleet).  Parents of pupils on waiting lists have been contacted and advised to appeal. 

Q How is the 30 hours of free care affecting the Preschools?

A The extra care cannot be advertised yet due to the General Election.  The Headteacher will discuss this with the Preschool Leader.  Governors are aware of the changes this could enforce and will take appropriate action.

All Governors agreed with the Budget as recommended by the Finance Committee.

The Governors thanked the Headteacher, School Business Manager and Chair for their work on the Budgets.

DfE/LA matters 
A letter has been received from the Bishops thanking the Governing Board  for their support of the current process investigating the viability of a Christian MAT.
IOW Governors Forum  13/2 attached. Attended by the Chair  
School Forum Minutes 18/5 attached
Governors’ Award
The Inspire Award will be presented at the Family Fun Day.   There will be discussions with pupils in Year 6 at both schools to encourage them to consider what has inspired them throughout their time in the schools.  Pupils can present any project and will be asked what inspired them to produce this.
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	3.6

FDP links

FDP links
	Headteacher’s Report – Attached with Cultural Calendar, updated FDP and SEF

Additional comments:

Leadership Structure 
There has been a significant impact in having a Leader at each school.

Q Has the “stepping up” by some members of Staff been classed as CPD ?

A No,  but it has been useful for all involved. 

Meetings have now been held with all Staff, stressing the need for flexibility across the Federation.

Governors thanked the Headteacher for creating the ethos and willingness of Staff to move across the two schools.

FDP  (attached)

Updated FDP now shows the impact of actions each term.

Moderation

Q Is Moderation chosen at random?
A Yes, but all schools are moderated regularly.

EYFS moderation report to Governors asap.
Governors thanked the Early Years Team at Shalfleet or their work improving the area and an excellent moderation.

Building Work

Yarmouth

Q Is a car park barrier the best use of resources?

A  There are a large number of people who use the car park without permission.  

This is a liability to the schools and a health and safety issue.

SW to investigate cost of replacing of sheds.
Q Large tree  is now causing problems with roots damaging the path to the school entrance.  Can anything be done?

A The tree is covered by a preservation order but work may be allowed as it is a Health and Safety issue.  Investigations to take place.
Shalfleet building work  

Plans still being discussed by LA.  As seen at Yarmouth, building improvements would  transform the school.
Shalfleet car parking
Letter to Mr Meaning attached.

Governors concerned about threatening attitude of Mr Meaning and Parish Council at meeting on 4th May. (email attached).  Chair to discuss meeting with DM 

Pick up
Q Where do pupils wait until pick up time?

A  A staffing rota will be produced.  “Singles” will wait to be led out with a member of Staff.

Governors commented that morning drop offs worked well with a designated member of Staff, however there was no designated member of Staff for the pick up  and it could be chaotic and stressfull for Parents, Pupils and Staff.   Head to rectify this.
Letter to go out to Parents with details of new pick up procedures which will be trialled after half term and feedback required for next FGM.

Head contacted taxi firm as taxis waiting in car park to collect pupils.  They have now been asked to arrive at the school at appropriate time to collect pupils. 

Q Were the Parish Council aware of the problems with parking at the school?

A Yes, but the situation would be stressed again.
Governors thanked all Staff for going out of their way, voluntarily to help with the pick up and drop off.

CW left the meeting at 7.30 pm
Volunteers

Q Where are the volunteers coming form?

A  A variety of places; both parental and wider community.   The schools are very grateful.          One mum is teaching the recorder to all pupils at Yarmouth.
Mainland Contacts

Governors invited to meet Matthew Rixson (LLP) and Fiona from Hordle Prmary School  on their next visits to school.
Steve Holland (Cowes) to be asked to present a Governors’ session on Ofsted readiness.
Q Does Penny Orme still visit the School?

A Not in a formal way.  Meetings with Claire Oulton very useful as Claire is not involved with other Island schools.
SATs
Year 6 SATs completed, reading and spelling as expected, Maths very challenging.  Government will provide a benchmark when all results are in.

Health & Safety – no issues, 

Safeguarding – no issues
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	3.7
FDP link
FDP links

3.8
3.9
FDP links

3.10

3.11


	Portfolio Holders’ Reports
Finance (CB) 15/5 attached with SBM Report 

Inclusion and Standards (TG)  16/5 attached with data sheets.

Governors to challenge Head on evidence to support data.

Staffing & Policies (DM) 15/5 attached

SIAMS  Action Plan attached

Governor Visits (reports attached)
Writing (CW,JM) 15/5
PE (KB) 13/1, 17/5 
SEN  walk (CW)
Communicake 18/5 (TG)

Q It was noted that there is an increased involvement by Fathers,  do we know why?

A   Not specifically other than that the schools are very open to this and it is to be encouraged.  Yarmouth Preschool held a Daddies’’  Day which was very successful and Reception intend to hold one too.

Brunch meetings for disadvantaged families were held at both schools and were also very successful, attended by outside agencies and several parents and grandparents.
No Governor in attendance:

Mental Maths/Handwriting/Spelling 5/5

Governors need to attend next mental Maths sessions to look at impact and make review regularly.  New date to be agreed.
Book Scrutiny 11/5

Another Book Scrutiny day needs to be planned.
Q Could the books be reviewed in a different way?  Possibly at a Governors’ Meeting?

A Yes, good idea, plan into a future meeting.

Staff meeting on Marking Policy 6/6, 3.30 at Yarmouth

Shalfleet Communicake very soon.

Development Day at end of July.  Governors welcome all day, to plan for next year.  Agenda to follow.
Safeguarding and Health & Safety and Modern Foreign Language visits needed in September.
Curriculum Lead Reports attached
Attendance attached.   Additional comments on Yarmouth Report were appreciated.  Shalfleet Report to add comments on next report.
Policies and Documents

Statutory   
           Allegations of abuse against Pupils

           Inclusion

           Social Media          
 Non-statutory –  CPD

                            Debt recovery

                            E-safety

                            Fair Access Protocol & Exclusion

                            Literacy

The above Policies were agreed.

Admissions (Yarmouth) and Single Equality Policies need further work.  Single Equality to include Action Plan, Accessibility etc.
Any Other Business
The Head asked that all Governors use their school email addresses to aid communication.  Clerk to send out details again.

Date of next meeting  Weds. 12th July 2017, 6 pm at Yarmouth.

The meeting closed at 8.15 pm.
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